
F
or the past three
years, Jean-
Marie Seidl has

passionately managed
and cast vision for
Sweet Charity Resale
on Montgomery Rd. in
Aurora.  From April
2011 until April 2014
Sweet Charity was
owned and operated
by Hearts for Service,
a 501(c)3 not-for-profit
of which Jean-Marie
was the founder.  She
had assumed all the
major roles within the
operation of the store,
manager, accountant,
inventory control, etc. and
came to a point where more
help was needed.  Up to this
point, Sweet Charity was
operated entirely by volunteers
with no paid staff on site.    

In August of 2012 Danine Leali
was hired to be the Assistant
Store Manager and ease some
of the burden that Jean-Marie
had taken on.  Danine brought
much needed help to the store
but after almost 18 months
Jean-Marie knew a bigger
change was necessary.  She
felt as though it was time to seek
out help in a different way and
approached Wayside Cross
Ministries about taking over the ownership
and management of the resale store.  

When asked about the transition and the
motivation behind it Jean-Marie had this to 

say, “In order to continue to grow,
I felt it was time to solicit the help
of another local established NFP.
I admire the mission of Wayside
Cross and feel it aligns with Sweet
Charity's mission of helping
people in need.”

After many conversations and
careful evaluation WCM decided
to move forward and took over
ownership and management of
Sweet Charity Resale as of May
1, 2014.  It has long been a desire
of the Hope Outreach division to
manage two resale locations and
that vision is finally being realized.

Sweet Charity will continue on in
much the same way as it has for
the past three years.  Danine Leali

is now an employee of WCM in the role of
Assistant Store Manager and founder, Jean-
Marie Seidl will stay on as a consultant and
passionate volunteer.  

continued on page 7
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R
ebuilding the wall surrounding Jerusalem was the most
daunting challenge of Nehemiah’s life. The wall’s severely
damaged condition and the enormity of the task at hand

initially left even this ardent devoted follower of God feeling
discouraged, even overwhelmed.

As the project began, adversity mounted even higher. Nehemiah
and his team faced ridicule and criticism, internal strife, demanding
deadlines and a tempting but devious offer of compromise. Yet
Nehemiah and his men overcame every difficulty, enduring each
obstacle thrown their way with courage and strength of mind and
character. Their story is one of the ultimate examples of fortitude
found in Scripture.

Nehemiah’s narrative shares several parallels with Wayside Cross
Ministries’ (WCM) new building construction. The second-worst
Chicago-area winter on record caused numerous delays and limited

available work days. Strict new EPA regulations caused additional hardship, forcing us to
excavate hundreds of tons of foundation soil and deliver it one truckload at a time to
Rockford, IL, which triggered unexpected costs and challenges. Yet, like Nehemiah, the
construction team’s fortitude prevailed over all the challenges they encountered, keeping
construction ongoing with an updated target date for completion in February 2015. These
selfless, Christ-focused team members deserve our deepest gratitude for their tireless
resolve in the face of unforeseen and burdensome setbacks.

Nehemiah describes the source of our committee’s fortitude in Nehemiah 4:14 – “And I
looked, and arose and said to the nobles, to the leaders, and to the rest of the people,
‘Do not be afraid of them. Remember the Lord, great and awesome, and fight for your
brethren, your sons, your daughters, your wives, and your houses.’” When solutions to
problems seemed unattainable, our construction team consistently reminded us that
“nothing is impossible with God” (Luke 1:37). Answers didn’t always present themselves
immediately. Sometimes it meant practicing the words of Mary Anne Radmacher, who once
wrote, “Fortitude is the quiet voice at the end of the day saying, ‘I will try again tomorrow.’”
In the end, their steadfastness kept the dream of a new building alive.

The driving force fueling our team’s fortitude is the mission of WCM. Each construction
team member believes wholeheartedly that the building project, when completed, will
enable WCM to love and serve more of the afflicted and powerless in our community than
ever before in our 86-year history. Whenever the team met new challenges, the Lord
reminded the men that they weren’t merely constructing   a brick-and-mortar facility; they
were already playing a crucial role in bringing adults and youth out of addictions, poverty,
abuse, gangs, spiritual imprisonment, recidivism and other life-control issues into a
transforming walk with Christ.

Our construction team is not alone. Every week, WCM ministry directors, mentors,
volunteers and staff members face challenges with fortitude as they work to share the
Gospel and disciple the hurting and needy. In this issue of WCM Impact, we highlight
Jean-Marie, Danine, Marquerite, Ed, Tommy, Dorothy, Chris and Homer. May their stories
vividly demonstrate how fortitude matters in our ministry … and yours.

James Lukose
Executive Director
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Annual
Campaign
Update

O
ur 2013 Annual Campaign is three quarters of the way
finished. Donations through May 31 are $546,834 and we
should exceed the $600,000 goal. The number of donations

is up 9% and the campaign is $65,972, or 15%, ahead of last year’s
campaign.

A large, generous and growing group of supporters makes the work
that WCM does possible. The Annual Campaign is the largest single
fundraiser for WCM. The campaign provides 24% of the funds
needed to operate Wayside Cross Ministries. Its six ministries are
busy every day helping to transform the lives of the men and
women WCM serves.

This was campaign number eighty-six for WCM and, like all the
others, it was volunteer driven. Over 130 volunteers, many who
have been working for 20, 30, 40 or even 50 years, are the
backbone of the campaign. We cannot thank them enough for their
contributions to WCM’s ministry. 

Campaign eighty-seven will kick off in August. WCM will need your
support again. 

VOLUNTEERS 
NEEDED

Helping the Annual Campaign is
not the complicated job it once
was.  All you have to do is
address and write a note (we
supply the script) on a post card
to 10-15 people who already
support us, encouraging them to
donate to the campaign.  No
phone calls, we supply all the
material including stamps.

If you would like to join the group
of over 130 volunteers who
work on the campaign, call
(630-723-3427) or email
(bharper@waysidecross.org)
Birnie Harper.  

Happy 
 Birthday
Wayside Cross Ministries

Someone Worth
Knowing

H
omer Easley considers himself
a “short-timer” but those of us
who know him don’t agree.

Homer Easley has worked for
Wayside Cross Ministries for over 20
years. Starting as Director of
Development in 1993 Homer has
worn many hats at WCM. He worked
as a Development Director for six
years and then retired, but as they
say, “You can’t keep a good man
down.” He is now employed as
WCM’s IT Manager.

Just 15 months after Homer earned
his degree from Aurora University he
started his career with his alma mater.
Spending more than three decades as
a teacher of physics and mathematics
and as a Dean of the School of
Information Science at Aurora
University and then as V.P. for
Development.

Homer nursed the university computer
program from its infancy into one of
the broadest, most versatile programs
offered by a school of its size in the
United States. He introduced students
to the world of computers. This was
unusual at the time because most
universities were still only buying
computers for administrative support.

After coming to WCM as Director of
Development Homer’s responsibility
was to implement a fundraising
program starting from the ground up.
He did that successfully and much
more. WCM had two computers at
that time, and over the years he has
installed computer servers and a
network of 40 plus computers that he
updates and maintains routinely. He
installed new gift tracking software
that we use to this day.

As we move ahead with our new
building Homer is looking forward to
sharing his invaluable knowledge in
regards to our technology needs.

Homer has enjoyed working with the
staff over the years. He says, “WCM
is a great place to work, even in the
background. I enjoy what I do and feel
I make a positive contribution to the
organization, maintaining software, the
network and computers. What keeps
me here is the ministry. I like what
WCM does and the positive influence
we have on the community. I would
never want to work just to get a
paycheck, I think God put us here to
work at something we enjoy.”

Homer and his wife Pauline are

longtime members of the Aurora
Advent Christian Church and former
pastor Rev. David McCarthy said, “If
you have a project to do he’s the first
one to arrive and the last one to
leave.” We couldn’t agree more. The
fortitude Homer shows every day in
everything he does is catching. You
can’t help but want to do your best
around Homer.

This fall in honor of Homer Easley and
his service to Aurora University one of
the large class rooms in the new
John C. Dunham STEM Partnership
School will be named in his honor.
Short-timer? I don’t think so, life-timer
is more like it.

WAYSIDE CROSS MINISTRIES
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E
d Chance has served five
separate prison terms for
various crimes.  In early 2010,

he was released after having served a
16 ½ consecutive year sentence.  Ed,
who became a Christian while serving
that term, immediately enrolled in
WCM’s residential program for men:
The Master’s Touch Ministry.  He
graduated in July 2010, served six
months as a post-graduate Resident
Assistant, and subsequently moved
into Horizon—the Master’s Touch
Discipleship Home in Batavia—where
he continues to reside.  Today, he is a
warehouse manager for a custom
flooring company, and a very active
member of Oasis Christian Fellowship
Church in Aurora.  In short, Ed
Chance is a fully-functioning, God-
honoring, contributing member of
society.

When Ed is asked about the fortitude
that was required to bring about this
transformation, his response is
immediate:  “God gets all of the glory.  

I was blind.  He gave me eyes to see
Him.  I was dead.  The Holy Spirit
brought me to life.  He gave me
peace.  Providentially, through the
Master’s Touch Ministry, I was
introduced to mature Christian men,
such as Carroll Wahl, Greg Carlson,
Ivan Truman and Oasis pastor Keith
Schauer.  These men have mentored
me and held me accountable.  They
and many others have been there for
me every step of the way.  The bottom
line is that no one can ‘go it alone.’
We all need the depth of community
with which I’ve been blessed.  That’s

the only way you can get through life’s
inevitable valleys.”

Bible-based, Christ-centered man that
he is, Ed, not surprisingly, summarizes
his thinking with a reference to
scripture: “Therefore, since we
have been justified by faith, we
have peace with God through our
Lord Jesus Christ.  Through him
we have also obtained access by
faith into this grace in which we
stand, and we rejoice in hope of the
glory of God. More than that, we
rejoice in our sufferings, knowing
that suffering produces endurance,
and endurance produces character,
and character produces hope, and
hope does not put us to shame,
because God's love has been
poured into our hearts through the
Holy Spirit who has been given to
us.” (Romans 5: 1-5, ESV)

Amen.
Randy Tomassi, Director
Master’s Touch

I
have been the Case Manager at Lifespring Ministry for close to 20 years. My
life has taken many twists and turns; I would have never made it through the
trials of life without my fortitude in Christ.  

I had nowhere to go but to Jesus when my sons were in trouble at school, my
oldest daughter ran away from home, making the decision to raise two of our
grandchildren, finding forgiveness when another granddaughter was abused by
her father which caused lifelong physical disabilities, both sons went to prison,
my husband was diagnosed with Hepatitis C and my most recent personal
health challenges.  In spite of all of these difficulties, I learned to pray and trust
in God, and only in God.  In our own strength fortitude is impossible, with God
HE gives us the strength to move on!  

I hold on to Proverbs 3: 5, 6
Trust in the LORD with all your heart
and lean not on your own understanding;
in all your ways submit to him,
and he will make your paths straight.

Marquerite Blitch
Lifespring Ministry staff member

MASTER’S TOUCH
Ed’s Story

LIFESPRING
It’s All About God
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T
ommy was in prison for the third
time, and he knew he deserved
to be there. No excuses, and no

hope. But he remembered
something…

When he was just a young man he
recalls stumbling into a church and
hearing the gospel for the first time.
“I walked into this gathering…. I went
up into the bleachers and listened to
the speaker say salvation came
through accepting Jesus as Lord and
Savior and that He died on the cross
for our sins.”

Tommy said, “I accepted Jesus that
evening and I had never felt such
happiness, love, peace and joy as I
did on that day.”

End of story, right? Unfortunately,
no. Tommy drifted into his old
ways, and his old ways led him to
prison. He seemed to be self-
destructing.

But then he met
Chaplain Beatty,
and once again
heard the gospel,
during his third time
in prison. This time
it was different
according to
Tommy. He studied
the Bible lessons
New Life
Corrections gave
him, and
rediscovered that
happiness, love,
peace and joy he
experienced as a
young man.

After his release,
Tommy was guided
by Chaplain Beatty to Wayside Cross
Ministries last year. “It has been a life
changing experience. I have found
God again. I thank God he brought
me to Wayside.”

Tommy is in the final
phase of his time at
WCM, he’s found a
good job and
reconnected with his
daughter and his
two granddaughters
(his face lights up
when he talks about
them). And, Tommy
has rediscovered
the salvation God
provides – he found
new life.

New Life
Corrections thanks
you for your
fortitude in helping
the ministry
continue

to make new life through the gospel
possible for those who desperately
need changed lives. 

Tom Beatty, Director NLC

A
s another year of
the Urban Youth
Ministry READ

program comes to a
close, I cannot help but
think of the huge impact one of
our volunteers has had made on
me.

Dorothy, or “the Craft Lady,” as
the kids call her, has been
volunteering with the READ
program since I started 4 years
ago. Being very crafty herself,
Dorothy has provided the kids in
the after school program with
creative and fun crafts on a
weekly basis. I am always blown
away by her ability to come up
with crafts that are detailed and
original but also easy enough for
elementary school kids to master.

Not only has Dorothy been one of

my most faithful
volunteers, she has
done so despite having
many health problems
over the years! It

amazes me to watch her come
each week with her cart of craft
supplies knowing it may have
been much easier for her to stay
in the comfort of her own home.
Her smile, love and motherly
patience with the kids, encourages
me to continue doing what I do.

It is because of the Lord’s grace in
providing exceptional volunteers
like Dorothy, that the UYM READ
program has had a steady and
Christ-focused presence in Brady
Elementary school for the past 20
years!

Phil Wood, Director 
Urban Youth Ministry

NEW LIFE CORRECTIONS
Tommy’s Story

URBAN YOUTH MINISTRY
The Craft Lady
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ELGIN CENTER
Chris Corsaut

T
hree years ago when I
first met Chris Corsaut
he reminded me of a

large and lovable Harry
Caray. As a graduate of the
Master’s Touch program
Chris came to Wayside
Center - Elgin as a support
staff member and a resident
of our discipleship house.

Since then Chris has shown
all of us in Elgin what a
changed life of FORTITUDE
looks like on a daily basis.
Not only has he conquered
his co-dependency

struggles that brought him to the realization that he needed
to drastically alter his lifestyle, but he has also dropped
over 100 pounds in a calendar year and kept it off for the
past two years straight. He hasn’t settled in his drive to

continue growing as a disciple of Christ either. Currently he
is enrolled at Judson University pursuing a Bachelor’s
degree in Pastoral Care.

Alongside the FORTITUDE that allows him to succeed at
everything he puts his hand to, is his honest teachability.
As our Discipleship House Manager, a Guest Supervisor at
Wayside Center, volunteer at a local Celebrate Recovery
and actively engaged in his church he has managed at this
moment to earn a current 3.82 GPA at Judson University! 
Phil Wood, Director Elgin Center

Here’s what one mom
wrote:

I wanted to express my
appreciation for the gear
my son was given.  This
gesture has lifted his spirits
highly.  He has had a rough
childhood, witnessing
abuse and the separation
of myself and his dad...He
tends to forget he’s still a
kid at times...  However,
today he was very happy
and beyond excited to be
part of the team.  He says
he is not use to wearing
hats, but he was not going
to take his baseball cap off.

You and those participating
in this program are
amazing.  Again, thank you
so much for all that you do.  

A greatful mom

URBAN YOUTH MINISTRIES
Do You Ever Wonder If We Are 
Making a Difference?
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DIVISIONS OF WCM
oMASTER’S TOUCH  
o LIFESPRING MINISTRY  
oNEW LIFE CORRECTIONS
o WAYSIDE CENTER ELGIN  
oURBAN YOUTH MINISTRY  
oHOPE OUTREACH 

Mission
To honor God by loving and serving
the afflicted and powerless through
sharing the Gospel of forgiveness
and hope in Jesus Christ by
empowering them to 
be disciples of Christ.

Vision
To be a Christ-centered ministry
pursuing excellence through
transformed lives 
for God’s glory.

Core Values
CHRIST-LIKENESS
COMPASSION
COMMITMENT
COLLABORATION
COMMUNITY

Wayside Cross Ministries
215 E. New York Street, Aurora, IL 60505-3491
Phone 630 892-4239     
Fax 630 892-4259   800-723-5730
www.waysidecross.org
Email: dbutler@waysidecross.org

Memorial & Honoraria Donations
If you would like to remember a loved one with a memorial
donation or honor a special person or milestone through a gift to
Wayside Cross Ministries, please complete the following form:

o Honorarium                              o Memorial

Name of deceased or honoree

Honorarium occasion (optional)

Send acknowledgement card to:

Address

City                                             State                     Zip 

Remembered by (your name):

Address

City                                             State                     Zip

Amount enclosed
$

Checks may be
made payable to:

Wayside Cross Ministries

Mail completed form to:

Wayside Cross Ministries

215 East New York Street

Aurora, Illinois  60505-3491

Donate 
on our website
www.waysidecross.org

Sweet Charity continued from page 1

“We thank The Lord for guiding 
Jean-Marie to launch and nurture 
Sweet Charity.  She has turned 
over all operations, existing merchandise,
fixtures and equipment valued at more than
$50,000, all of which will benefit our
ministries and programs,” says James
Lukose, Executive Director.      

This new venture fits well into the model of
ministry and the core values of WCM.  It
will further our collaboration with the
surrounding communities and allow us to
have an even broader connection and
impact in the Fox Valley area.  Along with
WCM’s other ministries, Sweet Charity will
continue to be “staff lead” but “volunteer
driven” with the store being operated by a
passionate and dedicated group of
volunteers.  Included in this group are
students from Waubonsie Valley High
School who are in the vocational program.
The students gain valuable work
experience learning how to tag clothes and
merchandise, operate a steamer, and learn
about the retail business.  The hope is that
this experience will enable them to find
paying jobs in the community. 

Sweet Charity Resale is located at 3450
Montgomery Rd. Suite 11.  The store is
open Monday-Wednesday 9am-7pm,
Thursday 9am-8pm, Friday 9am-7pm &
Saturday 9am-5pm.  Please stop by and
“like” us on Facebook by searching “Sweet
Charity Resale” to find great deals and
support the ministries of WCM. 
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Building Update
Along with the welcoming spring temperatures is a break in the weather which means things are progressing at WCM’s
new building site. We are finally seeing progress as we come out of the basement area and things are star ting to move
fast. If you haven’t driven by in a while come see the progress. God willing we will complete the building in February
2015. Please pray for a successful comple tion with God’s blessing. We s till need approximately $1,000,000 to complete
the project debt free. It isn’t too late if you would like to be part of the project. Contact James Lukose, Executi ve Director
at 630-723-3423 or email jlukose@waysidecross.org.

Digging out bedrock March 11, 2014.

April 21, 2014.

Pouring cement is tricky maneuvering it
across the whole expanse of the building. April 24, 2014.

A busy day down in the hole. April 24, 2014.

Forms are set for the front wall of the building. April 21, 2014.
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Back filling the front wall and under the side walk. May 28, 2014.

Plumbing is in, along with the stairway pad. June 2, 2014.

Front elevator shaft going up June 11, 2014.

Grease Trap going in June 5, 2014.

Back elevator shaft complete June 10th.

Progress even in the rain. June 11, 2014. Next they will pour the last foundation wall on the west
and pour the basement floor. Set 2 beams, install the stairs and we will be ready for the pre-cast
first floor. Progress!
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MEMORIALS
In memory of Mr. Robert Ahern 
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Ahern

In memory of Ms. Helen Allway
Ms. Patricia Komes

In memory of Ms. Chandra Bai
Anonymous

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. William W.
Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Brauer

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Edwin
Blankenhagen
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Gilmour

In memory of Mr. Howard K. Canaday
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Canaday

In memory of Ms. Lucille L. Christensen
Mr. and Mrs. James Gongaware
Mr. Raymond E. Ralston

In memory of Mr. David Ciway
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond H. Lee

In memory John and Dale Dodd
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Hougen

In memory of Mr. Richard J. Dorsey
Mrs. Frances A. Dorsey

In memory of Chaplain Jim Ebersole
Mrs. Barbara Ebersole

In memory of Mr. Charles E. Ellis
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Barrick
Mr. George Benter
Mr. Matthew R. Bish
Ms. Pam Brockhaus
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Diederich 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl Felix
Mr. Donald McCluckie
Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Peluse
Mr. and Mrs. Austin Scott
Ms. Shirley Stallman
Ms. Deloris J. Wheaton

In memory of Mr. Ronald D. Fraser
Mrs. Susan H. Fraser
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. McClure
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Ruetter

In memory of Mr. Robert D. Gatenby
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Gatenby

In memory of Ms. Thelma Greene 
Mr. and Mrs. David Bennett

In memory of Ms. Eleanor Gavron
Ms. Constance A. Manprisio

In memory of Mrs. Kathryn Hall
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Book
Ms. Sherry Buss
Ms. Evelyn M. Byrd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dahlstrom 
Mr. and Mrs. Rex A. Deringer
Ms. Christine K. Donovan
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Peter K. Franz
Rev. and Mrs. Wayne W. Greenawalt, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Hooper

Mr. and Mrs. John Junas
Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Kenneavy
Mr. and Mrs. Donald D. Kraft
Ms. Martha M. Lipinski
Mr. William J. Moyer
Ms. Suzanne B. Petkus
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Thomas

In memory of Mr. Lafe S. Hall, Jr.
Rev. and Mrs. Wayne W. Greenawalt, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Truman

In memory of Mrs. Betty J. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Dugan
Mr. Frank Lentine
Mr. and Mrs. David Olekna
Mrs. Delores R. Woodard

In memory of Mrs. Lois M. Hector
Mrs. Dale Lara

In memory of Mrs. Uarda Henderson
Mr. and Mrs. Merlin V. Hummel

In memory of Mrs. Kathy Webster-Holmberg
Mrs. Janet Schor

In memory of Mr. Gordon W. Karum
Mrs. Jean A. Karum

In memory of Mr. Loren Kennedy
Rev. and Mrs. Wayne W. Greenawalt, Jr.

In memory of Ms. Lynne Kloos
Mr. John Kloos

In memory of Mr. Istvan Kovacs
Mr. and Mrs. Lee A. Thurow

In memory of Mrs. Nellie Kregor
Mr. Edward R. Kregor

In memory of Mr. Nathan Lovik
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Adam
Ms. Mary E. Dennis
Mrs. Ruth Gottlieb
Mr. and Mrs. J. C. Guy
Mrs. Rose Heggen
Mr. and Mrs. Jay B. Johnston
Mrs. Willmot Macleod
Mr. and Mrs. Jesse A. Marzell
Mr. Russell Mayerfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Michaels
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Newman
Ms. Nancy A. Newswander
Ms. Suzie Reisinger
Ms. Astrid I. Rudaitis
Mr. and Mrs. Steven M. Swanson
Mr. and Mrs. Henry S. Torres
Ms. Jeannie Truppa 

In memory of Henry & Ruth Maier
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Maier

In memory of Ms. Louise Manprisio
Ms. Constance A. Manprisio

In memory of Mr. Rod McDonald
Mr. and Mrs. Robert King

In memory of Mr. Richard “Dick” McWethy
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Hummel

In memory of Mr. Dennis Medernach
Ms. Darla K. Medernach

In memory of Mr. Daniel J. Michels
Mr. and Mrs. Alan M. Pepper

In memory of Ms. Judy Miller
Ms. Sandra Euting

In memory of Ms. Anna Neitzel
Mr. John H. Hinck

In memory of Mr. G. Edward Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. Thron K. Nelson

In memory of Mr. Christopher R. Nichols
Mr. and Mrs. Rick D. Nichols

In memory of Mr. Martin J. Nichols
Mr. Keith A. Ritchel

In memory of Mr. Harold Nielsen
Mrs. Helen Nielsen

In memory of Mrs. Claudia P. Nounnan
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Adrian
Mrs. Mary E. Cornish
Mr. and Mrs. Edward P. Edwardson
Ms. Melissa Lain-Finch
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight A. Lund
Mr. Robert Vassell

In memory of Mr. Joseph F. Nounnan
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Hummel
Mr. Richard E. McWethy

In memory of Mr. John Papasideris
Mr. and Mrs. Stamos Papasideris

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Harold M. Pepiot 
Mrs. Phyllis A. Pepiot

In memory of Mr. Dan Perez
Ms. Dolores A. Perez

In memory of Mr. Loren E. Perkins
Ms. Margaret Perkins

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Guy Perrone
Mr. Joseph G. Perrone

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Harry N.
Peterson
Mr. David Ekstrom

In memory of Mrs. Carol Peterson
Mr. David Ekstrom

In memory of Mr. Rudy Pezzette
Mrs. Cynthia Krynicki

In memory of Mr. M. Craig Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Philip B. Frohnmayer

In memory of Ms. Mary Ann Polick
Mr. George H. Polick

In memory of Ms. Marlene Poupore
Ms. Patricia A. Simons

In memory of Ms. Sophie Pusieka
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Bazan

In memory of Ms. Evelyn Riggle
Ms. Jean Quick

In memory of Ms. Agnes Rodell
Ms. Mary Louise Fervida

In memory of Ms. Mary Lou Rodell
Ms. Mary Louise Fervida

Memorials & Tributes



In memory of Mr. Leonard W. Rosenwinkel
Mrs. Jeanne L. Rosenwinkel

In memory of Wilhelm and Julianna Runge
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Runge

In memory of Mr. Spence Sawyer
Rev. and Mrs. Wayne W. Greenawalt, Jr.

In memory of Ms. Rose Scarlata
Mrs. Mary A. Anderson

In memory of Ms. Mary Scimeca
Ms. Constance A. Manprisio

In memory of Mr. Harley Shoger
Ms. Phyllis Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Dugan
Ms. Carol Dugan
Ms. Mary Gugler
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Mawdsley
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Shoger
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Shoger
Ms. Marilyn Shoger
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Shoger

In memory of Mr. Aurthur Simonson
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Amerine
Mr. and Mrs. Harlan T. Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Friedrich J. Josellis
Mr. and Mrs. Alan M. Simonson
Ms. C. Sue Thompson

In memory of Ms. Cheryl Sipes
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Sipes

In memory of Ms. Debbie Smith 
Ms. Shari McCormick

In memory of Mrs. Norma J. Stanton
Mr. Sankey Stanton

In memory of Mrs. Annette Stefek
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Stefek

In memory of Ms. Donna Jean Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Wade A. Thompson

In memory of Mr. Floyd Thompson
Wehrli Resources

In memory of Mr. Floyd A. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Funston

In memory of Mr. Kenneth E. Unteed
Buttrey-Wulff-Mamminga Agency
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Sackett

In memory of Mrs. Dorothy Vancura
Mr. and Mrs. James Vancura

In memory of Mr. Julian A. Voss
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Arneson
Mr. and Mrs. William Dixon Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Keller
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Klupchak
Mr. and Mrs. Walter R. Knosher
Mrs. Mildred E. Kolthoff
Ms. Mary C. Kouri
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Owensby
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford C. Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Barry R. Riskedal
Mrs. Linda Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald D. Stenger
Mrs. Barbara I. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Walton

In memory of Ms. Jean Wallace
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Miller

In memory of Mr. Richard A. Washford
Ms. Norma J. Washford

In memory of Mr. Lewis Whitt
Mrs. Doris M. Whitt

In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Wilks
Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Runge

In memory of Mr. Armand Wormley
Anonymous Gifts
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. Hawkinson
Mr. and Mrs. Merlin V. Hummel
Mr. and Mrs. Dwight H. Hurlbut
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. McDole
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth A. Olson
Ms. Judy Popp
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Popp
Mr. and Mrs. Don Proske
Ms. Joanne E. Spence

In memory of Mr. Marti Yonikus
Ms. Mary A. Barrett 

TRIBUTES
In honor of Mr. Daniel J. Amoni
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Amoni

In honor of Jay and Linda Avery
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Yost

In honor of Dr. Helen Baker
Mr. Craig A. Weber

In honor of Dave and Joyce Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Lynn P. Walter

In honor of Betty Brownson
Mrs. Kathryn F. Klose

In honor of Ms. Mary Bulthuis
Ms. Erin Schaaf

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Henry Cowherd
Mrs. Kathryn F. Klose

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Homer Easley
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Frank

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Fowler
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Horn

In honor of Mrs. Charlotte G. Gatenby
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Gatenby

In honor of Jenni Grandquist
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Hauser

In honor of the Hamilton Family
Mr. David A. Hamilton

In honor of Ms. Doris Hetchler
Mr. and Mrs. Dale E. Cutsinger

In honor of Ms. Kathy Holmberg
Ms. Jean Clark

In honor of Kathryn F. Klose
Mr. and Mrs. Donald S. Brownson
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Schwartzenberg

In honor of Mrs. Helen Koch
Mr. Craig Weber

In honor of Steve and Karen LeVan
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Miller

In honor of Ms. Laura Lies
Ms. Contance A. Manprisio

In honor of Mr. Kale Little
Morningstar Community Church

In honor of Ms. Trisha Manprisio
Ms. Contance A. Manprisio

In honor of Mrs. Phyllis D. McCann
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Lampman

In honor of Mr. Ken Meyers
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Cruz

In honor of Ms. Valerie Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Cruz

In honor of Mr. Grant Parker
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Potts

In honor of Mr. Dick Poirier
Chicago Bridge & Iron Company

In honor of Mr. Bud Porter
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Galati

In honor of Mr. James Porter
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Galati

In honor of Mr. Nilson Rodrigues
Anonymous

In honor of Chuck and Sara
Schwartzenberg
Mrs. Kathryn Klose

In honor of Ms. Diane Taylor
Ms. Wilma Stark

In honor of Mrs. Barbara I. Thompson
Wehrli Resources

In honor of Ms. Marian Tilton
Mrs. Priscilla A. Talley

In honor of Mr. Randy Tomassi
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Baran

In honor of Maxine Voss
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Walton 

In honor of Mrs. Ruth A. Wagner 
Mr. John P. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Lempa

In honor of Ms. Maddie White 
Mrs. Frances Berg

In honor of Greg and Carol Wille
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Miller

In honor of Kirby Parker Wilson
Mrs. Carolyn S. DePina

In honor of Ms. Linda Wish
Ms. Mary C. Cassidy

In honor of Dr. and Mrs. Craig 
Zimmerman
Dr. and Mrs. Dean A. Zimmerman
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The FabulousFifties

The Lifespring Benefit Auction includes 
a plated dinner, live and silent auctions 
and fun raffles

To learn more about sponsorship opportunities, 
hosting a table or donating an item for auction, 
please call Lynda Dorsch, Lifespring Director 
at (630) 952-1104, or e-mail 
Sue Stanley-Castrejon at
lifespringauction@waysidecross.org

Register now for the Lifespring Auction: www.waysidecross.org/events.

Lifespring 10th Annual 
Benefit Auction
Saturday, September 27, 2014
Pipers Banquets, Aurora,Illinois

Save the Date!


